
 
The National University of Natural Medicine (NUNM) in Portland, Oregon is seeking doctoral-
level researchers from any biomedical, nutrition research, public health, or related disciplines 
to apply for the “R90 Clinical Research Training Program in Complementary and Integrative 
Health”. Eligible individuals include those with doctoral degrees including PhD, MD, DrPH or DSW 
(among others), who are interested in clinical research training, and are U.S. citizens or 
permanent residents.  
 
The focus of this program is translational and clinical research in complementary and integrative 
(CIH) health, including mind-body, natural products, nutrition, public health and health services 
research. The R90 program pairs trainees with experienced, funded, clinical researchers at 
NUNM, including some dually affiliated at the Oregon Health and Sciences University (OHSU), 
who have active research projects in CIH. Participants in the R90 program receive immersive 
training, including clinical observations of complementary and integrative health practices, 
integrative health coursework, seminars, retreats, inclusion on active clinical research projects, 
and independent research projects to support the collection of preliminary data. 
 
These positions are supported by an NIH R90 grant entitled “Building Research across Inter-
Disciplinary Gaps (BRIDG)" which provides up to three years of funding including salary, benefits, 
travel and research support.  
 
This program is in collaboration with the University of Washington (UW) in Seattle, WA, which 
has a corresponding T90 program for integrative health care clinicians at the doctoral level.  
 
The BRIDG R90 training program is directed by Drs. Heather Zwickey, PhD and Ryan Bradley, ND, 
MPH at NUNM and Drs. Cathryn Booth-LaForce, PhD and Yvonne Lin, PhD at UW. 
 
The BRIDG program is now accepting applications through May 2, 2022 for a September 2022 
start date.  
 
For more information or to apply visit: https://sites.uw.edu/bridg90/ 
 
Questions? Email bridg-info@nunm.edu  


